AMICUS BRIEF UPDATE

This is the article that appeared in the May 2025 edition of Catalyst,
our monthly journal. The date that prints out reflects

the day that it was uploaded to our website. For a more accurate date of

when the article was first published, check out the news release, here.

In the last issue of Catalyst, we mentioned that we have
secured the services of the Pittsburgh office of Leech Tishman
to represent the Catholic League in a case before the New
Jersey Supreme Court defending the rights of priests in the
Diocese of Camden. We mistakenly said that Superior Court
Judge Peter Warshaw took the side of the Camden Diocese 1in
February, 2025; it should have read May, 2023.

There has been an important development. Our attorney, Russ
Giancola, not only filed the amicus brief, he was notified
that he will be able to present oral arguments; this is not
typical in friend-of-the-court briefs. We are delighted that
he will do so.

Unfortunately, we are the only Catholic lay group filing an
amicus. When it comes to religious liberty issues, in general,
there is usually no problem in getting others to support the
Catholic Church. But when it comes to the rights of accused
priests, many get gun shy. Not us.

The term “witch hunt” is overused, thus losing currency. But
when state governments litigate against priests in decades-old
cases of abuse—giving every other group, religious or secular,
a pass—what else can we call it?


https://www.catholicleague.org/amicus-brief-update/
https://www.catholicleague.org/amicus-brief-filed-on-behalf-of-priests/

